
Note: Minutes are summarized by staff. A recording of the meeting is on file with Planning Services. 
 

Bicycle Advisory Board Minutes 
 
August 17, 2021 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes:   Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Grant Shipley 
 
Attendance: 

• Board Members Present: Grant Shipley (Chair), Jessica Engelman (Vice-Chair), Pablo Monsivais, 
Rhonda Young, Mike Bjordahl, Taylor Stevens, Rian Hidalgo 

• Board Members Not Present: Jason Oestreicher, Charlie Greenwood, Satish Shrestha  
• Quorum Present: yes 
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst, Inga Note 

Public Comment: 

Jeff Sevela commented about the current detours around the Centennial Trail by Avista along Upriver 
Drive. He disapproves of the current detour because bicyclists are forced to walk across multiple 
bridges. He also commented that there should be some priority for bicyclists and suggests that the 
right lane of Perry should be closed off to make a bi-directional bicycle lane during construction. He 
also added that he would like the BAB to give a quarterly presentation about the status of current 
bicycle projects. 
 
Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the July 19, 2021 meeting approved unanimously.  

1. Liaison Report –  
• Jessica Engelman told the BAB that she must resign as Vice President because she is moving to 

another city.  
2. Chair Report –  

• Grant Shipley stated that everyone should ride the detour around Avista at Mission and Perry 
and evaluate it.  

•  
3. Staff Report –  

• None 
 
Workshops: 

1. Chestnut/Elm Greenway Study 
• Presentation provided by Inga Note and Spencer Gardner from Toole Design Group 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:30 PM 
 
Next Bicycle Advisory Board Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, September 21, 2021  
 
 


